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Vehicle Safety Circular   

Journeyperson Requirement for Certified 
Mechanic Status Survey 

Date published: October 27, 2021 

NOTE: For current requirements, please see the Vehicle Safety Circular 

Journeyperson Requirement for Certified Inspection Mechanic Status - March 2022. 

MPI is considering implementing the requirement that mechanics issuing certificates of inspection 

for light vehicles and heavy commercial vehicles hold journeyperson status in their applicable field. 

The proposal would be applied only to new entrants into the inspection programs. Mechanics 

currently holding a qualified mechanics permit would not be impacted.  

We want to ensure that inspection station operators are provided with an opportunity to give 

feedback to MPI on this potential change. In support of this, we are reaching out through an 

upcoming survey to those stations that hold valid permits.  

In the coming days, an invitation will be emailed to you to provide feedback on your views about 

the proposed policy change. We ask that you share your thoughts by Friday, November 12. 

The invitation to complete the survey will be sent to you via MPI’s survey platform, Interceptum. 

The invitation will indicate it was sent by Customer Insights from the email address 

noreply@interceptum.com. The email will contain a unique link to ensure that only one survey 

may be completed per station. 

If you have questions about the survey or legitimacy concerns, please contact our Customer 

Insights department via: customerinsights@mpi.mb.ca.  

Thank you in advance for your feedback! 
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